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CITY COUNCIL AGENDA ITEM

ACTION REQUESTED:
Approve the award of Cooperative Procurement 24-018, Police Patrol Vehicle Replacements, to
National Auto Fleet Group for an amount not to exceed $327,071.28 and for a one-time purchase

DEPARTMENT: Department of Public Works

SUBMITTED BY: Richard Dublinski, Director

BOARD/COMMISSION REVIEW:
N/A

BACKGROUND:
Units listed below were reviewed and approved by the Fleet Economic Committee and Fleet Services
Manager for replacement in the FY2024 budget. Vehicles are scored for replacement based on four
criteria: age, usage, condition and repair costs. Recommending a vehicle for replacement requires a
score 23.0 or greater.

Unit # Year/Make/Model Division Score

106 2016 Ford Utility Interceptor SUV Chief’s 26.37

149 2017 Chevrolet Tahoe SUV Patrol-K9 28.25

160 2019 Dodge Charger Sedan Patrol 28.39

180 2019 Dodge Charger Sedan Patrol 25.49

186 2016 Dodge Charger Sedan Patrol 26.50

194 2017 Chevrolet Tahoe SUV Patrol-K9 24.32
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DISCUSSION:
The units listed above in the background are used daily by the Police Department for routine patrol
and emergency response throughout the City. The retired vehicles will be sold through one of the
City’s auction companies.

The units will be replaced with 2024 Ford Police Responder F150 PPV pickup trucks specified
identically to maintain fleet and operational conformity. The new vehicles are available on the
Sourcewell Cooperative, an approved cooperative through National Auto Fleet Group, Contract
#091521-NAF. The Cooperative has an expiration date of 11/8/2025.

Using the City’s specifications, National Auto Fleet Group has quoted the 2024 Ford Police
Responder F150 PPV pickup truck in the amount of $54,511.88 per unit (totaling $324,271.28 for 6
units); a cost breakdown is provided below.
Original Price Less Cooperative

Discount
Net Price

$ 336,000 $ 8,928.72 $ 327,071.28

The vehicle will be delivered in approximately nine months, by December 31, 2024. Term is from date
of award through December 31, 2024.

FISCAL IMPACT:
CIP#: VE24-106, VE24-149, VE24-160, VE24-180, VE24-186, VE24-194

Vehicle replacements for the Police Department are funded from the account below. The Police
Department allocated $418,000 to replace the listed Police Patrol Vehicles in the CY2024 budget.
The requested award is within the amount budgeted for this request.

Account Number Fund Description Total Budget Amount

 21212200-551505 General Fund $1,544,598
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